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State Budget- Governor Issues May Revision to the State Budget
Governor Schwarzenegger, today issued, his May Revision to the State Budget.  The following summarizes the major elements of the proposal.

Proposition 42

The Governor includes his proposal to fully fund Proposition 42 at $1.3 billion.  Under current law, these revenues will be allocated in the following manner: $678 million to projects in the Traffic Congestion Relief Program, $254 million to the State Transportation Improvement Program, $254 million to cities and counties for street and road repair; and $127 million to the Public Transportation Account. 

Caltrans Operational Savings
Caltrans has achieved $51.6 million in operational saving which the Governor is proposing to put into transportation projects.

Go California
The Governor is proposing that his three bill package be adopted as budget trailer bills to streamline project delivery.

Regional Blueprint Plans
The May Revision proposes to make available $5 million to provide grants to metropolitan planning organizations (MPO’s) to produce regional blueprint planning documents.  These documents are proposed to guide future development and land use decisions to promote economic development.    

The May Revision will now be considered by the Legislature in Budget Committee meetings which are expected to begin next week.

If you have questions concerning the State Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for State Affairs Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122 or Kimberly Yu, Government Relations Officer at (213) 922-4145.
